






MHLC IS SAVING

Did you know  
that Blue-spotted 
Salamanders are currently 
on the New York State 
list of species of special 
concern? 

The natural lands located below Thacher 
Park are disappearing one parcel at a 
time due to increased development. 
Unfortunately, migration pathways from the 
forests to the vernal pools often cross roads 
and long driveways, leading to mortality 
of slow-moving salamanders, even in low 
traffic areas.

The Mohawk Hudson Land Conservancy 
is working to conserve the forests, small 
wetlands, and other critical habitats of the 
Blue-spotted Salamander.

The Helderbergs & surrounding areas 
are a priority for MHLC, not only for the 
beautiful landscapes they offer but also for 
the flora and fauna, like the Blue-spotted 
Salamander, that depend on them  
to survive.

Help save the Blue-spotted Salamander TODAY!

Name:

Address:

Phone:

Email:

Mail this form and your payment to:

Mohawk Hudson Land Conservancy
425 Kenwood Ave, Delmar, NY 12054

A check payable to MHLC for $               is enclosed.

I/we would like to give via credit card.

Circle one:   VISA   MC   AMEX   DISC

$               Circle one:  Single gift   Monthly   Quarterly

Authorization Signature

Card #

Expiration CCV #
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It is fast approaching!--  the festive evening each 
fall when we come together to celebrate the 
accomplishments of the Mohawk Hudson Land 
Conservancy,  to enjoy the company of friends 
whose work helps conserve and connect the unique 
natural lands of the Capital Region, and to raise the 
funds that make possible all we do each year. Please 
join us on Thursday, October 8, for MHLC’s major 
annual fundraiser, A Forest Fête, at the New York 
State Museum. The festivities will begin at 5:30 p.m. and will 
include dinner from Creó Restaurant, musical entertainment 
by Spiral Tango, a special tasting of wines, a celebration of the 
23rd year of the Mohawk Hudson Land Conservancy, and an 
opportunity to bid on many great gift packages. 
At this year’s celebration, we will honor the memory of 
longtime MHLC supporter and champion of historical 
preservation, Allison Bennett. A feature writer, Allison was 
a well-known speaker on historical subjects. For eight years, 

from 1966-74, Allison served 
as the historian for the Town of 
Bethlehem. For 20 years she wrote 
historical articles for the Spotlight 
and published five books focusing 
on local history. In her writings 
Allison eloquently revealed her 
love of conservation. Time and 
again, she presented historical 

buildings as part of their larger historical landscapes, and 
made the case for the preservation of both.  
Please join us this fall for this vital fundraising event in honor 
of Allison Bennett and her dedication to conservation and 
preservation. Your support serves as a catalyst, providing 
financial support and helping continue MHLC’s work of saving 
habitat, natural lands, and open spaces.  
For tickets or to learn more,  
visit mohawkhudson.org/2015-fall-fundraiser

A Forest Fête

Hello MHLC Members and friends! I am pleased to introduce myself as the Stewardship 
Coordinator at the Mohawk Hudson Land Conservancy. Growing up in Bozeman, 
MT, I spent most weekends skiing, hiking, or mountain biking in the mountains of 
the Northwest. After graduating from Montana State University with a degree in 
Photography, I spent two years building trails and leading trail crews in Northwest 
Montana and in Glacier National Park with the Montana Conservation Corps. Since 
joining MHLC, my primary objectives have been designing and building the trail 
systems for our new Bozen Kill and Van Dyke Spinney properties. I am grateful for the 
help of our amazing volunteers and look forward to opening both preserves this year. 
Feel free to contact me at john@mohawkhudson.org with any questions.  
Happy trails! John Schlepp, MHLC Stewardship Coordinator

Connie Tedesco Stewardship Director

John Schlepp Stewardship Coordinator

I am excited to join MHLC as the Stewardship Director and Volunteer Coordinator. 
Hailing from Hartwick, New York, I have a B.S. degree in Plant Science (Cornell) 
and Master’s degree in Biology (SUNY Oneonta). My work experience includes 
positions in land trust operations and stewardship as well as contractual 
work for the U.S. Forest Service, the Nature Conservancy, and as a botanical 
consultant. I worked for the USPS for 30 years, including 14 years as Postmaster 
of Cooperstown. I am active in the New York Flora Association (NYFA) and 
volunteer as curator of the Hartwick College Hoysradt Herbarium. At MHLC my 
responsibilities include overseeing operations on 35 preserves and easements, and 
preparing the baseline documentation and management plans for new properties. 
In addition, I coordinate volunteer requests with work opportunities at MHLC. 
One of my first commitments in 2015 was to meet all the MHLC Preserve 
Stewards at their respective preserves to hear their needs and concerns. Safety 
issues, recreational uses on preserves, and working with volunteers were topics of 
discussion. I look forward to meeting all the 
supporters and volunteers that make MHLC 
such a successful organization and a great 
place to work. 
Connie Tedesco MHLC, Stewardship Director 

    Driving westward on a perfect 
June day, the air is so clear that the 
fields are the color of new money 
and the Helderberg foothills swim 
in brilliant blue, with every tree 
standing out in bold relief.

-Allison Bennett

Are you interested in joining our 
volunteer team? 
Email volunteer@mohawkhudson.org  
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